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Miami to E-town to Africa

Thank you for praying for the March college ministry week mentioned in our last letter. Hundreds in 
Miami were blessed by college students giving their spring break to pray for strangers and invite 
them to the church that just opened in the neighborhood. Many times this year someone has asked, 
“When’s your next trip?” At first I had no plans, but was willing to join Holly on one of her potential 
travels. She now has firm plans to travel to Africa in June for our church so we’ll pay for me to join 
her and check in on young adults from our congregation serving 3-& 12-month internships. Having 
already invested time and jet lag to travel that far, we’ll also take time to “sabbath at the beach.” 

MOTION continues to draw and animate the Journey to Hope Bible series for Buddhist audiences. A 
brand new video on Designing the Scenes can be seen here: twrmotion.org/bbs-design. 

Sunday morning, April 28, we visited friends and family in 
Elizabethtown, Pennsylvania (known to locals as “E-town, PA”). 
Grace Chapel has been giving monthly for over a quarter century, 
so we thanked them for faithful prayers and support and shared 
what God has been doing since we moved from Africa eight years 
ago. We showed TWR MOTION’s documentary and answered 
questions. We are thankful for several new subscribers to these 
quarterly updates and invite anyone who hasn’t yet to view the 27-
minute film The Best Possible Idea at twrmotion.org/crew. This 
makes four of our supporting churches that have shown the film in 
the past two years, and we hope to do more. It really explains my 
role and gives God all the credit for how so many teams have 
found more effective ways to communicate the good news. 
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Students and staff enjoying a morning of rest at Everglades National Park.

https://www.twrmotion.org/bbs-design
https://www.twrmotion.org/crew


He Supplies All Our Needs

We’re thankful for the used vehicles the Lord provided in 2016 as we transitioned back to the United 
States from South Africa. Both have served us well driving cross country. A mechanic recently 
informed us our van is rusting underneath and can no longer be safely raised on a hydraulic lift. Two 
weeks later, Holly was driving our car to participate in mission meetings in Asheville, three hours 
west, when she called to report the engine overheating. We’re thankful she only traveled 40 minutes 
so she could be towed back home, where our mechanic found a leaky water pump that has now 
been replaced. A couple at our church is traveling for two months and lent us one of their vehicles 
through the end of June as ours take turns being in the shop. 

We like to “brag on God” for all the ways we’ve seen him provide (mentally, physically, financially, 
etc.) so we look forward to seeing how he will meet any need for new vehicles. We encourage you to 
pray with us. Holly is fond of Jeeps and pickups so we’re specifically mentioning our desires as we 
pray. We will gratefully take any form of transportation but are not shy about admitting our preference 
to a loving Father who invites us to “seek, ask and knock.” 

  Thank you, 
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